
Chippewa Fire District 
Safety & Health Committee Minutes 

May 2nd, 2019 at 19:00 – Town of Lafayette – Station 3 
 

1. Meeting called to order by Chief Bernette with 10 Officers present. 

2. November Meeting Minutes:  Motion made by Chuck Smith and seconded by Cory Jeffers to 
approve as posted on the website.  Motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

 
3. Old Business:   

A. Update Safety Concerns (IC/Safety Officers):  Recap of the discussion from the last meeting.  

Mitch Bias talked about our Training Officers needing to setup and fill the Safety Officer.  

Chief Bernette reviewed with officer’s present about this being a requirement for the 

Assistant Chief, Training Officers    
 

4. New Business:   

A. Update on Over the Road & Vehicle Skill Sheets - Station 1 reported that they are almost 

completed at this time of the members wishing to drive and operate the pumps.  They also 

have several members that only completed the driving requirement as they did not wish to 

operate the pump at this time.  Station 3 reported that they are two-thirds completed at 

this time.  They plan to hold several more training opportunities on normal Wednesday drill 

nights as well as a Saturday training session too.  Station 6 reported that they are about 

halfway completed at this time.  There was a review of why this needs to be complete and 

why the documentation is required to comply with SPS 330.  There was no report given for 

Station 2 at this time.  Completion date is set for October 1st, 2019 per SPS 330. Chief 

Bernette pointed out that there are several Entry level Driver Operator for members that 

need this class or want to take it.  Members that have not completed their driving and or 

driving/pumping with documentation turned in by 10/1/2019 will not be authorized to 

operate District vehicles emergent until completed to comply with SPS 330. 

B. Near Miss Report:  No District near misses reported at this time.  Mark Roshell talked about 

several issues with people serving at flaggers controlling work zone traffic that were talked 

about the County Traffic Safety meeting today.  We should be watchful as we are in the road 

right of way.  Cory Jeffers brought up the topic of NARCAN and how Law Enforcement is 

using it.  Also talked about how the general public has been using it prior to EMS getting on 

scene.  Need to very mindful that this patient might be wake when we get on scene and 

could be in a very different mode from when the call was placed.               

 

C. Next Meeting Date and Location:  Town of Howard – Station 6 on 9/05/2019 at 19:00 hours 

 

D. Adjournment:  Jeff Frederic made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mitch Bias.  Motion 

carried on a unanimous voice vote.  Meeting adjourned at 19:28 


